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M E M O R A N D U M 

 
TO:  Mayor and Council Members 
 
FROM:  Bruce Mills, Interim Assistant City Manager 
 
DATE:  June 12, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: Public Safety Committee Kroll Updates 
                                  

This memorandum is to provide information on how staff will comprehensively address the Kroll reports 
in the scheduled meetings of the Public Safety Committee. Today’s “briefing and discussion on the Kroll 
Associates, Inc. audit of the 148th cadet class and long-term process assessment” is the first of three 
briefings.  
 
The briefing today will begin with a review of the Kroll reports in Phase A, Phase B, and Phase C spanning 
2021 through the present. Kroll staff will discuss the ongoing scope of work for the Audit of APD Training 
Academy – 148th Cadet Class and the ongoing Long-Term Process Assessment. APD staff will report out 
on the Kroll and APD leadership meetings that are responsive to the current scope. 
 
In the August 7, 2023 meeting of the Public Safety Committee, APD staff will respond to completed Kroll 
Recommendations. Additionally, staff will provide another update on the Kroll and APD leadership 
meetings leading to Kroll’s report which will be published in September. 
 
In the October 16, 2023 meeting of the Public Safety Committee, Kroll will report out on the Interim 
Report of the 148th cadet class. APD will respond to the interim report at the same meeting.   
 
Should you have any questions or need additional information please contact Chief Staniszewski at 
jason.staniszewski@austintexas.gov.  
 
 
cc: Jesús Garza, Interim City Manager 
 Chief Joseph Chacon, Austin Police Department  
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